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BOARD OF EDUCATION OF  
SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 46 (SUNSHINE COAST) 

 
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 

Held on Thursday, March 26, 2015 at 12:30 p.m. 
At the School Board Office, Gibsons, B.C. 

 
 

PRESENT: TRUSTEES: Dave Mewhort, Chair; Betty Baxter, Greg Russell 

 STAFF/OTHERS: Greg Kitchen, Assistant Superintendent; Nicholas Weswick, 
Secretary-Treasurer; Phil Luporini, District Principal of Careers and Technology; 
Rob Collison, Manager of Facilities and Transportation; Tara Sweet, Human 
Resources Manager; Diane Wagner, Recording Secretary; Marnie Baba 

REGRETS: Lori Pratt, Trustee; Patrick Bocking, Superintendent  
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m. 
 
1. Staffing Timelines 

Tara Sweet, Human Resources Manager, spoke to the staffing following timelines:  
• March 27th: information sent to schools.  
• March 31st: deadline for teachers to apply for leave. 
• April 7th: list of approved leaves to principals. 
• April 9th: elementary schools staffing plans and budgets sent to Human Resources. 
• April 10th: secondary school staffing plans and budgets to Human Resources. 
• April 20th: CUPE Staff adjustments finalized – notices to CUPE staff. 
• April 29th: teacher placement posting process started. 

 
2. 2015/16 Carbon Neutral Capital Funding Program 

Rob Collision, Manager of Transportation and Facilities, provided an update on the Carbon 
Neutral Program, indicating that it is unclear if the program will continue in the future. He 
clarified that because our school district is not carbon neutral, the district must purchase 
carbon offsets.  The school district is able to withdraw funds contributed through carbon 
offsets within a five-year period. This amounts to approximately $180,000 for our school 
district.  
Secretary-Treasurer, Nicholas Weswick provided additional information on the district’s 
contributions. He further reported that the school district did not receive funding from the 
CNCP program for the 2015/16 year, but will reapply in December should the program 
continue into the next funding year.  

3. Budget - School Allocation Rates 
Secretary-Treasurer Weswick presented information regarding the provincial revenue 
updates and how they will impact the district’s overall budget. Information regarding school 
allocation rates will be distributed to schools on March 27th to allow them to plan for the 
next school year. A summary of changes was reviewed and is attached to these notes. 
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The committee reviewed the 2015/16 preliminary budget, based on estimates and anticipated 
enrolment, as compared to the 2014/15 amended budget (attached). Secretary-Treasurer 
Weswick highlighted the increase in per pupil funding ($7,158 in 2015/16) and reported that 
the labour settlement funding has been incorporated into the per pupil amount.  Despite this 
increase, the district expects to be in funding protection for the coming school year.  

The school district must provide a savings plan for administrative savings of $205,044. It is 
anticipated that savings will come from Maintenance ($120,000), Administration ($65,000) 
and Transportation ($40,000). 

Expenditures were discussed and it was noted that the school district plans to tender bus 
contracts for the next school year.  Restricted surplus funds may be used to cover costs for 
curriculum implementation next year ($120,000).  
The committee discussed process and next steps. The board will review the 2015/2016 
budget at its next Operations Committee meeting, prior to it being presented to the board at 
their May public meeting for approval.  

Chair Dave Mewhort indicated that he would provide a brief overview of the 2015/16 
budget at the DPAC meeting tonight. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 1:28 p.m. 

 
Next Meeting: April 23, 2015 from 12:30 to 2:00 pm at the School Board Office.  
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